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STAFF’S RESPONSE TO COMMISSION’S JUNE 23, 2006 ORDER 
 

COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission 

(“Commission”) and respectfully states as follows: 

1. On June 22, 2006, the Staff filed a pleading requesting, among other things, that 

the Commission open a docket for purposes of considering the possible adoption of the newly 

enacted §111(d)(11) Net Metering Standard of the Public Utility Regulatory Policies Act of 

1978, as required by §1251 of the Energy Policy Act of 2005.  Attached as Appendix A to that 

pleading was a list of persons or entities to which the Staff’s pleading was e-mailed.    

2. On June 23, 2006, the Commission issued an Order that, in relevant part, directed 

the Staff “to submit a recommendation as to if any other party should be notified about this 

action no later than June 28, 2006.” 

3.   It is the Staff’s understanding that a copy of the Commission’s Order has been 

mailed to all of the persons/entities listed in Appendix A to the Staff’s pleading.  The Staff 

believes that one person in addition to those identified in its pleading should receive a copy of 

the Commission’s Order; namely:   

Paul W. Phillips 
U.S. Department of Energy 
1000 Independence Ave., S.W. 
Room 6D-033 
Washington, DC 20585 
paul.phillips@hq.doe.gov 
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 On or before June 29, 2006, the Staff will mail Mr. Phillips a copy of the Staff’s June 22, 

2006 pleading, the Commission’s June 23, 2006 Order, and this pleading.  

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully submits its Response to the Commission’s June 23, 

2006 Order.  

Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Dennis L. Frey                                   
Dennis L. Frey 
Senior Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 44697 
 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
573-751-8700 
573-751-9285 (Fax) 
e-mail: dennyfrey@psc.state.mo.us 
 
 
 

Certificate of Service 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, transmitted by 
facsimile or e-mailed to the Office of the Public Counsel this 28th day of June 2006. 
 

/s/ Dennis L. Frey                                   


